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THE WHITE H

WASHINGT,

September i, 1985 /

CHIEF OF STAFF

MEMORANDUM FOR CRAIG L. FULLER ¥9:§;]»

OFFICE OF THE VICE PRESIDENT §
FROM: FRED F, FIELDING 0}%
COUNSEL TO THE PRESIDENT
SUBJECT: Vice President's Task Force on Terrorism

Don Regan has asked me to serve as a representative of the
President's senior staff on the Vice President's Task Force./As I
understand it, the membership of the Task Force is sufficiently
flexible to permit such an addition although I obviously have some
catching-up to do. Please let me know your thoughts on this.

a—ét;im;la:lxean, this office attempts to keep track of all

high-profile advisory committees in order to avoid problems in
operations or appearance down the road. After reviewing the NSDD
setting up the Task Force, I have concluded that there is a risk
that it could inadvertently trigger the requirements of the Federal
Advisory Committee Act, 5 U.S.C. App. 2, ("FACA"), if membership
expands to include an individual who is not a full-time officer or
employee of the United States Government. If such an addition is
or has been made, then the burdensome requirements of the Act can
be avoided only if there is a formal arrangement under which the
work product of the Task Force will be shared with the Central
Intelligence Agency.

While a concern for the relationship of the Task Force and FACA is
my primary concern at this point, there are some additional steps
that can be undertaken to avoid ethical mishaps. Regular review of
the business and financial dealings of Task Force members is
already required by statute, but the staff of the Counsel's office
is available to render advice to Task Force members and operations
staff in order to avoid collision with the ethics laws. In addi-
tion, the unique funding arrangement under which Task Force
expenses are provided for from the unanticipated uses fund requires
careful accounting procedures as well as close oversight by you.
Again, we are ready to lend assistance in this area.

Finally, various administrative details such as providing for
security checks and passes to the OEOB may best be addressed via a
Task Force staff member working closely with this office as well as
with the Office of Administration.

I welcome your comments on all these issues.




THE WHITE HOUSE

S’ WASHINGTON

September 3, 1985

MEMORANDUM FOR FRED F. FIELDING W’
RICHARD A. HAUSER });TC/j;)

- : l i a4 1\/ .
FROM: HUGH HEWITT _ ) .. /, _,9”,& [a w ie
SUBJECT: Vice President's Task Force on Terrorlsm{éwi l/ ' “L’

8% F}v”’
I met with Arnie Intrater on August 22, 1985, to review the NSDD
which set up the Vice President's Task Force on Terrorism ("Task
Force") and to anticipate some of the operational problems that the
Task Force may give rise to.

Our first concern was the Federal Advisory Committee Act ("FACA").
FACA excludes from its reach:

"any committee which is composed wholly of full-time
officers or employees of the Federal Government"
5 U.S.C. App. 2, § 3(2), or

"any advisory committee established or utilized by --
(1) the Central Intelligence Agency; or
(2) the Federal Reserve System"

5 U.S.C. App. 2, § 4(b)

It is our understanding that the Task Force as currently comprised
qualifies under the first exemption, and may qualify under the
second as well, although the NSDD makes no provision for such
utilization at this time.

We also reviewed various administrative questions. A memorandum
from the President to Craig Fuller, which I have not seen, author-
izes payment of Task Force expenses from the "unanticipated use
fund," but we are uncertain how disbursements are currently being
handled.

We are also aware that Craig Coy, a White House Fellow, is acting
as an assistant to Admiral Holloway, and may be handling admini-
strative details of the Task Force's work. Finally, Larry Garrett
has done some work on various conflicts questions that have arisen.

We anticipate a need to sit down with Boyden Gray and Coy to
collect additional information and to alert them to the potential
for triggering FACA. We would like to request from them a steady
flow on information regarding the composition of the Task Force,
the administrative details of its operation, and the availability
of the Task Force's work product. An alternative to an informal




meeting would be a memorandum from either of you requesting the
same information in written form that could be followed by a
meeting to fill in any gaps. Please advise me of your preference.

cc: Arnold Intrater



THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

September 9, 1985

MEMORANDUM FOR CRAIG L. FULLER

CHIEF OF STAFF

OFFICE OF THE VICE PRESIDENT
FROM: FRED F. FIELDING

COUNSEL TO THE PRESIDENT

SUBJECT: Vice President's Task Force on Terrorism

Don Regan has asked me to serve as a representative of the
President's senior staff on the Vice President's Task Force. As I
understand it, the membership of the Task Force is sufficiently
flexible to permit such an addition although I obviously have some
catching-up to do. Please let me know your thoughts on this.

In a similar vein, this office attempts to keep track of all
high-profile advisory committees in order to avoid problems in
operations or appearance down the road. After reviewing the NSDD
setting up the Task Force, I have concluded that there is a risk
that it could inadvertently trigger the requirements of the Federal
Advisory Committee Act, 5 U.S.C. App. 2, ("FACA"), if membership
expands to include an individual who is not a full-time officer or
employee of the United States Government. If such an addition is
or has been made, then the burdensome requirements of the Act can
be avoided only if there is a formal arrangement under which the
work product of the Task Force will be shared with the Central
Intelligence Agency.

While a concern for the relationship of the Task Force and FACA is
my primary concern at this point, there are some additional steps
that can be undertaken to avoid ethical mishaps. Regular review of
the business and financial dealings of Task Force members is
already required by statute, but the staff of the Counsel's office
is available to render advice to Task Force members and operations
staff in order to avoid collision with the ethics laws. 1In addi-
tion, the unique funding arrangement under which Task Force
expenses are provided for from the unanticipated uses fund requires
careful accounting procedures as well as close oversight by you.
Again, we are ready to lend assistance in this area.

Finally, various administrative details such as providing for
security checks and passes to the OEOB may best be addressed via a
Task Force staff member working closely with this office as well as
with the Office of Administration.

I welcome your comments on all these issues.
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THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

September 9, 1985

MEMORANDUM FOR CRAIG L, FULLER

CHIEF OF STAFF

OFFICE OF THE VICE PRESIDENT
FROM: FRED F., FIELDING

COUNSEL TO THE PRESIDENT

SUBJECT: Vice President's Task Force on Terrorism

Don Regan has asked me to serve as a representative of the
President's senior staff on the Vice President's Task Force. As 1
understand it, the membership of the Task Force is sufficiently
flexible to permit such an addition although I obviously have some
catching-up to do. Please let me know your thoughts on this.

In a similar vein, this office attempts to keep track of all
high-profile advisory committees in order to avoid problems in
operations or appearance down the road. After reviewing the NSDD
setting up the Task Force, I have concluded that there is a risk
that it could inadvertently trigger the requirements of the Federal
Advisory Committee Act, 5 U.S.C. App. 2, ("FACA"), if membership
expands to include an individual who is not a full-time officer or
employee of the United States Government. If such an addition is
or has been made, then the burdensome requirements of the Act can
be avoided only if there is a formal arrangement under which the
work product of the Task Force will be shared with the Central
Intelligence Agency. .

While a concern for the relationship of the Task Force and FACA is
my primary concern at this point, there are some additional steps
that can be undertaken to avoid ethical mishaps. Regular review of
the business and financial dealings of Task Force members is
already required by statute, but the staff of the Counsel's office
is available to render advice tb Task Force members and operations
staff in order to avoid collision with the ethics laws. In addi-
tion, the unique funding arrangement under which Task Force
expenses are provided for from the unanticipated uses fund requires
careful accounting procedures as well as close oversight by you.
Again, we are ready to lend assistance in this area.

Finally, various administrative details such as providing for
security checks and passes to the OEOB may best be addressed via a
Task Force staff member working closely with this office as well as
with the Office of Administration.

I welcome your comments on all these issues.
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THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

September 9, 1985

MEMORANDUM FOR CRAIG L., FULLER

CHIEF OF STAFF

OFFICE OF THE VICE PRESIDENT
FROM: FRED F, FIELDING

COUNSEL TO THE PRESIDENT

SUBJECT: Vice President's Task Force on Terrorism

Don Regan has asked me to serve as a representative of the
President's senior staff on the Vice President's Task Force. As I
understand it, the membership of the Task Force is sufficiently
flexible to permit such an addition although I obviously have some
catching-up to do. Please let me know your thoughts on this.

In a similar vein, this office attempts to keep track of all
high-profile advisory committees in order to avoid problems in
operations or appearance down the road. After reviewing the NSDD
setting up the Task Force, I have concluded that there is a risk
that it could inadvertently trigger the requirements of the Federal
Advisory Committee Act, 5 U.S.C. App. 2, ("FACA"), if membership
expands to include an individual who is not a full-time officer or
employee of the United States Government. If such an addition is
or has been made, then the burdensome requirements of the Act can
be avoided only if there is a formal arrangement under which the
work product of the Task Force will be shared with the Central
Intelligence Agency.

While a concern for the relationship of the Task Force and FACA is
my primary concern at this point, there are some additional steps
that can be undertaken to avoid ethical mishaps. Regular review of
the business and financial dealings of Task Force members is
already required by statute, but the staff of the Counsel's office
is available to render advice to Task Force members and operations
staff in order to avoid collision with the ethics laws. 1In addi-
tion, the unique funding arrangement under which Task Force
expenses are provided for from the unanticipated uses fund requires
careful accounting procedures as well as close oversight by you.
Again, we are ready to lend assistance in this area.

Finally, various administrative details such as providing for
security checks and passes to the OEOB may best be addressed via a
Task Force staff member working closely with this office as well as
with the Office of Administration.

I welcome your comments on all these issues.
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CHIEF OF STAFF
OFFICE OF THE VICE PRESIDENT

FROM: FRED F, FIELDING
COUNSEL TO THE PRESIDENT

SUBJECT: Vice President's Task Force on Terrorism

Don Regan has asked me to serve as a representative of the
President's senior staff on the Vice President's Task Force. As I
understand it, the membership of the Task Force is sufficiently
flexible to permit such an addition although I obviously have some
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already required by statute, but the staff of the Counsel's office
is available to render advice to Task Force members and operations °
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tion, the unique funding arrangement under which Task Force
expenses are provided for from the unanticipated uses fund requires
careful accounting procedures as well as close oversight by you.
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